MINUTES OF THE BESTHORPE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 15th MAY.2023 AT ALL SAINTS CHURCH. BUNWELL ROAD. BESTHORPE AT 7.00PM.
Present. Cllr Mr A Watling - Chairman Besthorpe PC. Mr J M Watling – Parish Clerk.

Also Present. 4 Members of the Public.

Annual Report Of Chairman.  I look forward to working with you for the rest of 2023. The election in Besthorpe on the 4th May was not required as we only had the current councillors who put themselves forward for re-election, thank you all for that. Nigel decided not to stand, I would like to thank him for the work and time he put into the role over the years. James planned to move away from the area last year,  before he left he helped with finding and interviewing potential candidates for the clerks role along with Pat. What none of us expected was that the clerk who took up the position would leave after a very short period. I would like to thank James on behalf of the Council for immediately offering to come back until we found a replacement. James that was really appreciated.  
I continue to report fly tipping in Besthorpe on a regular basis, as you know its something that really gets to me, I must say that Breckland and Serco are very efficient in removing the items, I do hope this stops as its a blight on our beautiful countryside.  Pat has taken up the task of sorting the refurbishment of the war memorial and for that I thank her along with the great work in being my vice chair, I’m sure that’s not an easy role Finally I would like to thank all our wonderful councillors who take the time to give something back to this village 
 
Annual Report of Parish Clerk. The Parish council set a budget for the year ending 31.3.2023 of £5,300.00 which was a slight increase of £98.00 on the previous year. Expenditure during the year was £6,438.00 which was an overspend of £1,138.00. This overspend was due to an emergency donation to All Saints Church of £1,000.00 for emergency repairs to broken windows which had been vandalised. This overspend has resulted in a reduction of £1,124.00 in The Parish Council’s net reserves which are still at a healthy balance of £4,416.00 plus an additional £1,000.00 reserved for possible future election costs. The Parish Council are committed to exercising strong financial controls to ensure residents to not have to suffer more hardship in these very difficult times when family expenditure is under severe financial strain. The accounts for the year ending 31.3.2023 have been approved and signed by the internal auditor, and, will after May’s Parish Council meeting giving approval the accounts then go to Government Auditors. The Parish Council are fully compliant with all financial requirements as set out within the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2014.
Report From District Councillor. Thank you for giving me the opportunity to provide you with a written report covering the work undertaken over the last year. The key projects have been to push ahead with Breckland front-funding the redesign of the Leisure Centre on the Attleborough Academy site, which will provide an increase in footprint of 60%, modern facilities and the opportunity to use the centre during school hours. There will also be a full-sized 3G pitch built next to the Leisure Centre which will serve local youth football clubs with Attleborough Youth Football Club being the primary focus. Adults will also be able to use the new facility outside of priority youth hours. Both the newly designed Leisure Centre and 3G  pitch as due to be completed in 2024. Funding for a feasibility study for a zebra crossing on Queens Road near Lidl has also been agreed. The ability to cross Queens Road is becoming more and more dangerous and will only increase due to the SUE, so a safe place to cross is vital. Through the Market Town Initiative (MTI) funding progress has been made to provide a community facility on Gaymers Meadow which will provide public access to toilets, changing rooms a kitchen and gathering area for community groups. The facility is expected to be gifted to the town council for their management of access. It is hoped that this will be completed this year or early 2024. The car parking trial on Queens Square has now ended with the resulting information concluding that the offer should be, free car parking for 4 hours which is due to be implemented later this year. The trial was at the request of the town council. Breckland is also looking to review its other car parks in the town to provide regular movement of vehicles and certainty to shoppers who wish to shop in the town.
Annual District Councillor’s Report  No report Received
Questions to Parish Council. No questions asked.

The meeting closed at 7.16pm
